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By the death of Mr. Herbert Jones, on 3rd October, 1916, 
the Institute has lost an old and valued member. Elected 
in 1878, Mr. Jones served for many years on the Council 
and took part in many of the annual meetings. He was 
especially helpful during the London meeting of 1893, 
when the Societe Frangaise d'Archeologie (of which he 
was a member) joined the Institute in London, after 
holding a congress in the county of Kent. Mr. Jones 
was much interested in excavation work and for numerous 
years worked at Silchester. He also did some little work 
at Wroxeter in 1894 preliminary to the visit of the Institute 
to the site during the Shrewsbury meeting. In 1902 he 
superintended the excavation of a Roman building in 
Greenwich Park, on which he read a paper to the Institute 
in June of that year. His sturdy, robust figure and genial 
countenance will be much missed by those who knew him. 
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